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Term 3 Week 10                                                               Friday 25th September 2020
 
Principal’s Report 
 
Good afternoon, 
 
Term 3 has been very productive and students have worked steadily with excellent results. Lots 
of laughter from both students and teachers   
 
I am so thrilled with Kindergarten children’s progress. Visiting their classrooms I have seen them 
recording 1-100 and then backwards 100-1. Every student achieved this feat! Reading books, 
spelling lots of words, it is a joy seeing the learning in action. 
 
The Year 6 Graduation and Farewell plans are underway and it will be fantastic. Information for 
parents with all the details will be sent, but keep these dates in your diary. 
 

Tuesday 8th December            Awards Ceremony 
Wednesday 9th December     Graduation and Farewell 

Wednesday 16th December   last day for students 
 
There is a detailed report about the updates to Technology by our wonderful Technology teacher 
Mrs Ristuccia. The photos show the delight our students are having using this new equipment in 
our refurbished Learning Centre. 
 
Statement of Accounts have been sent and we do appreciate your assistance in this matter. 
 
Our Leadership Team process for 2021 has begun, with students being issued the timeline and 
submission form.  
 
Kindergarten Orientation will begin next term, with some adjustments made.   
 
Today we farewell the Principal of Galston High School, Jillian Tourlas, and thank her for her 
support and leadership over the years and our close friendship at Kenthurst Public School. 
 
Have a wonderful vacation with your families, as we prepare for an amazing Term 4 to complete 
2020. 
 
Yours in quality education  
 

Caron Dodd 
 

Principal 
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Diary Dates 
Week 1 – Term 4 

 
12th October, Monday 

 
Students Return 

 
13th October, Tuesday 

 

 
 

 
14th October, Wednesday 

 

 
Be Skilled Be Fit 

 
15th October, Thursday 

 

 
Band 

 
16th October, Friday 

 

 
 

Week 2 – Term 4 
 

19th October, Monday 
 

 
 

 
20th October, Tuesday 

 

 
 

 
21st October, Wednesday  

 

 
Be Skilled Be Fit 

 
22nd October, Thursday 

 
Band 

 
23rd October, Friday 

 

 
 
 

 
Important Dates – 2020 

26th October, Monday – Penny Henny Hatchings arrive in Kindergarten 
27th October, Friday – Big Day In – Stage 3 

9th December, Wednesday – Year 6 Graduation and Farewell 
16th December, Wednesday – BSBF Let Loose Day 

16th December, Wednesday – Last day of 2020 for Students 
 

 

 
 



  Kenthurst Public School                                                     “The School of Choice”         
 
 

            

                                                                                 
 

  
 

Term 3 Technology RFF 
 

This term all students have been working on their computer skills during Technology RFF 
lessons.  
 
Kindergarten 
Mrs Hayden has been focusing on building keyboard and computer skills with both 
Kindergarten classes. They have been familiarising themselves with the layout of a keyboard, 
logging onto a computer and the school network and working on their beginning typing skills. 
 
Stage 1 
Stage One have been working on being able to log on to the school computers and using their 
Student Portal. They have been using typing.com and other programs to enhance their typing 
skills. Stage One students have learnt how to use basic applications in Microsoft Word and 
published their own piece of writing from class. 
 
Stage 2   
Stage 2 students learnt how to navigate the Student Portal and how to send and receive 
emails using their DOE account. They continued to enhance their typing skills and used Word 
to present written work. Students then focused on using PowerPoint to make a short 
presentation about themselves, which they presented to the class. 
 
Stage 3 
Stage 3 have focussed on enhancing their typing skills and their knowledge of Microsoft 
Word and PowerPoint. They have started to learn basic functions in Excel in order to create 
a simple profit and loss spreadsheet and appropriate graphs. 
 

Technology Resources  
We would also like to announce that we have made some exciting improvements to our 
resources this term. 
 

• Students in K-2 were thrilled to start using 30 of our newly purchased 7th Generation 
iPads. These were purchased to replace 30 2nd generation iPads still being used across 
those classes. These iPads were not supporting some of the newer apps we were using. 
There will still be 1 iPad for every 2 students in all K-2 classrooms. 
 

• To add to our current robotic resources, we have acquired 12 Sphero robots, 10 Makey 
Makey and Microbit sets. These will start to be used across all stages, starting in 
Term 4.  
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• Our network upgrade was completed, which included replacing old cables in our 
network server, creating more electrical outlets in the classrooms in order to 
effectively charge devices, moving WIFI points to gain better coverage and adding 
some more WIFI points in new areas. We now have WIFI under both COLAS, for the 
option of outdoor lessons with technology. 

• The library received a new interactive whiteboard to replace an old one, which was no 
longer working efficiently.  

• David, our ICT support contractor, has been working hard on upgrading the very old 
desktops in the computer lab to be able to work more efficiently with Windows 10. 
He has also kindly donated some newer model desktops from his own business.  

• Our G.A. Victor helped to install a LEGO wall in the Technology Learning Centre. This 
has been a hit with the students! 

 
Regards 
Melinda Ristuccia 
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Stage 3 Sport 
Each Friday, Stage 3 students have been enjoying their sport sessions. One of their 
favourite sports to play is Tennis! We are so fortunate to have excellent sporting equipment 
here at Kenthurst.  
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CONGRATULATIONS! 
As term 3 draws to a close TSA wishes to congratulate the amazing student musicians who have 

been 'keeping the music alive' at school during these crazy times. 

 Whilst we have not had the chance to showcase your wonderful talents on the stage, we want you 
all to know that you have blown us away with your resilience and creativity.  

You should be very proud! 

 A massive thank you must also go to your teachers, parents and the whole school community who 
have helped support you through these times. 

 We look forward to seeing you all next term! 
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